

Friday 12th May 2017

Newsletter

Dear Parents

I would like to start today's letter by saying very well done to year 6 for their exemplary attitudes throughout their SATs tests. I would also like to thank the rest of our school community for being so helpful and supportive as many aspects of our usual school week had to remain on hold while the testing took place!

The children have taken a total of 6 very challenging tests and I know that some of the adults sitting with them were very glad not be the ones being tested! One of the things I have been really proud of is the children's determination to do their best! Despite our best efforts to try to keep the children relaxed and calm, they know that this is an important time for them and for us as a school. I would like all our children (and their families) to know that your best will always be good enough for Worsley Bridge. We know how hard you all have worked and what you are capable of achieving! We are very proud of you all.

1B deserve a special mention this morning for their wonderful retelling of the story of The Great Kapok Tree. The school hall was transformed into a rainforest full of wild animals. The children read beautifully and accompanied the story with wonderful acting. We were then treated to examples of the high standards of work they have been completing! Well done 1B.

Don't forget that there will be team of parents, teachers and children competing at the triathlon at Crystal Palace on Sunday. The swimming event for the adults begins around half past nine in the pool. The cycling and running will take place around the park so cheer loudly if you see us in our blue vests as it will help us to keep going! Don't forget our just giving page:

www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Worsley-Bridge-PTFA

Before signing off, I am sure many of you will join me in passing on our warmest sympathy to the King-Kafi family. Sadly Christine King-Kafi has lost her battle with cancer. Although the family left us recently, they were a big part our life at Worsley Bridge for many years and we will be thinking of them at this very difficult time.

I look forward to seeing some of you on Sunday and wish you all a relaxing weekend!

Mrs Williams

DATES FOR THE DIARY 14-05-17 Crystal Palace Triathlon 16-06-17 RB Class assembly 9.05am 15-05-17 Y2 SATs week 1 22-06-17 Internet Safety Talks 16-05-17 Reception/Y6 Height/Weight Check 23-06-17 1P Class assembly 9.05am Reception to Hornimans Museum 19-05-17 30-06-17 6B Class assembly 9.05am 22-05-17 Y2 SATs week 2 07-06-17 2B Class assembly 9.05am 25-05-17 Y3 Greek Day 12-07-17 Y6 Leaver's Performance 7pm Worsley Bridge Olympics 26-05-17 14-07-17 **Clubs Finish Half Term School Closed** 29-05-17 14-07-17 End of Year Reports go home 05-06-17 Return to School 17-07-17 Y6 Leaver's Service St Paul's (Y6 parents only) 08-06-17 SCHOOL CLOSED 09-06-17 3P Class assembly 9.05am Open afternoon 3-5pm 17-07-17 12-06-17 Phonics Week 18-07-17 **Last Day of Term**



Friday 12th May 2017

Newsletter

SAFETY AND WELL BEING

Attendance

And the winner is		3W -96.9%
RW -98.8%		3B -97.5%
RB -94.3%	William Control of the Control of th	3P- 90.6%
RP- 94.3%		4W -96.5%
1W -92.9%	Our whole school attendance currently 94.1% which	4B -90.6%
1B -98.8%	is a little lower than the previous week. This week 1P will receive 5 ping pong balls for their Golden Jar for 100% attendance! Keep it up 1P! Today Samuel in 4B was awarded a £10 WHSmith voucher for 100% attendance! Happy spending Samuel!	5W -93.5%
1P -100%		5B -98.6%
2W -90.1%		6W -97.6%
2B -90.7%		6B -89.1%

COMMUNITY EVENTS



FCA Football Half-Term One-day Camp

FCA are delighted to announce that we are going to run a football Half-Term Camp. On Tuesday 30th May, we would love to see your Son/Daughter for a fun packed all day event on the Worsley Bridge Primary School AstroTurf! At only £15 for the day, we think it's just too good to ignore! Run by experienced UEFA B Coach Keith Levett and FA Level 2 Coach Jarrad Little your kids are in the best hands for a fun-filled day.

KORFBALL HOLIDAY CLUB FOR KIDS 6-13 YEARS

30th & 31st May 2017 10.00am - 2.30pm £15 per day (£25 for both) Langley Park Boys School Hawksbrook Lane Beckenham BR3

T: 07825180472

Email: <u>bromleykorfball@gmail.com</u> www.bromleykorfball.com

REMINDERS

Late Gate

Don't forget that the Education Welfare Officer will be making 'spot checks' over the coming weeks. She will be monitoring attendance and punctuality very closely. Late arrivals will be challenged so please be on time!

Fidget Spinners

Some fidget spinners are still making their way into school. Please be reminded that they will be confiscated and only returned if a parent or carer comes to collect them from the office.